JMP (Jasper, Marion, Poweshiek) EARLY CHILDHOOD AREA
BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Skiff Medical Center-South Board Room, Newton
Wednesday, December 2nd, 2015 at 5:15 pm
Roll Call:

	Name
	Present
	Absent
	Non-Board

	Doug Cameron (education), Interim Treasurer
	
	X
	

	vacant (health)
	
	X
	

	Jeanne Hammen (business)
	
	X
	

	Jim Kingery (elected)
	X
	
	

	Julie Wendl, (human services)
	X
	
	

	John Leeper, Chair
	X
	
	

	Muriel Johannessen (faith)
	X
	
	

	Britney Schnathorst (citizen), Vice Chair
	
	X
	

	Mary Lindberg, (consumer)
	X
	
	

	Staff/Visitors
	
	
	

	Nicole Brua-Behrens (Director)
	X
	
	X

	Denice Fischer, Jasper County Extension
	X
	
	X

	Mindy Clayton, MICA
	X
	
	X

	Brenda O’Halloran, CCR&R-Orchard Place
	X
	
	X

	Jackie Sparks, Jasper County PAT
	X
	
	X


I. The meeting was called to order by John Leeper, Chair, at 5:20 pm.

II. Approval of Minutes: Muriel Johannessen moved approval of the December 2nd, 2015 board minutes, seconded by Julie Wendl.  Roll call: Johannessen, Kingery, Lindberg, Wendl-yes, none-no.  Motion carried.
III. Treasurer’s Report: Brua-Behrens referred to the Treasurer’s Report provided in the board packet.  Brua-Behrens will be modifying the treasurer’s report in the near future so that each program activity has one line item.  Leeper added that he would like to see programs around 50% spent in January.  He also wants to discuss revising the fiscal policy to include information about how the fiscal agent allocates funding.  The Treasurer’s Report will be filed for audit.  Action Item: Brua-Behrens and Leeper will revise the fiscal policy.
IV. Director’s Report: Brua-Behrens has been finalizing the Levels of Excellence requirements.  She also held a board orientation since the last meeting for the newest JMP board member.
V. Committee Reports:  None

VI. Old Business:
a. New Board Members:  Leeper and Kingery have the name of a potential board member from Marion County to fill the “health” seat.  Leeper will contact her and report at the next board meeting.
VII. New Business: 

a. Meeting Every Other Month: Leeper asked if the JMP board would like to meet every other month.  The consensus was that monthly meetings are preferable but if there isn’t business then meetings can be postponed.  Kingery felt it is important for board members to be engaged and hear from the providers.
b. Board Self Evaluation: The board discussed results from the “self-evaluation”.  The comments were mostly positive but there are some areas that need more discussion.  The comments were also informative but require more discussion.  Action Item: Add the board self-evaluation to a future agenda and present the information in a more reader-friendly format.
c. Customer (Provider) Survey: The board also reviewed results from a recent anonymous customer survey.  The return rate was 56% and there were 12 questions.  The survey included questions about the JMP program’s role in the community, whether the group’s mission and vision are being followed, whether the board is a community collaborator and partner and if they provide opportunities for input.  The responses were mostly positive and the board will administer a customer satisfaction survey annually and compare results.  Action Item: Put on board calendar to administer the survey in May 2016.
VIII. Other
a. Succession Plan: Leeper presented the JMP Succession Plan to board members and described the policy and legislative rules regarding board member seats.  The plan includes a timeline that begins in January with a review of the board membership matrix and terms.  At this time the board will determine which seats need to be filled and the membership requirements and skills needed.  The next 4 months will be used as a time to recruit board members whose term will start in July that year.  Also included in the plan is a matrix listing officers and terms in order to plan for future officer position needs.  After more discussion Kingery moved to adopt the JMP Succession Plan, seconded by Lindberg.  Roll call: Johannessen, Kingery, Lindberg, Wendl-yes, none-no.  Motion carried.
b. Professional Development Plan: Leeper asked the board to comment on the JMP Professional Development Policy.  The policy is meant to assist staff and board members in creating individual professional development plans.  A professional development plan is also designed to increase productivity and job satisfaction.  A timeline is included in the plan beginning in May each year around the time of staff annual review.  Questions to consider include “what are the development goals related to my current staff position or board member; how will the organization benefit from this development goal; to work toward these goals, I will take the following steps in the coming year and what resources are required to engage in the development activities?”  Johannessen moved to adopt the JMP Individual Professional Development Plan, seconded by Lindberg.  Roll call: Johannessen, Kingery, Lindberg, Wendl-yes, none-no.  Motion carried.
c. Evaluation of Staff: Leeper talked about the need to evaluate the director, Nicole Brua-Behrens.  She is evaluated by her employer of record, Greater Poweshiek Community Foundation, and in the future JMP board members will be included in that evaluation process.  Leeper proposed that the three longest standing board members will evaluate the director and send the results to Nicole and the entire JMP board.  Board members agreed on the process Leeper proposed.
IX. Public Comment: Denice Fischer, Jasper County Extension, reported that December is quiet in terms of training.  She will begin marketing the Symposium in January 2016.  Brenda O’Halloran talked about the STEM training offered by CCR&R.  In January there will be a “play experience” training that is connected to the Iowa Early Learning Standards.  Jackie Sparks reported that Jasper County PAT staff have been involved in professional development around a new reporting system called “Penelope”.  She is also working on a United Way grant.  Her staff have been attending WIC clinics in order to recruit new families.  They are also holding parenting classes for teen mothers.
X. Adjourn: The JMP board meeting was adjourned by Leeper at 7:00 pm.   The next JMP board meeting is scheduled for 5:15 pm on Wednesday, January 27th, 2016.
